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Minutes
October 6, 2021
Present:


Cathy Menikotz
Bob Palumbo

Fred Lightfoote 
Ted Bateman 

Dan Marshall June Pendleton
Robert Green

Mike Gonzalez 
Peter Gerbic
Necessarily Absent:, Deb Cook, Tamara Hicks, Dave LeClair, Marty Aman
Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Neil Atkins, Jared Simpson
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the August 4, 2021 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the August 4, 2021 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. No comments were provided.
Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. She provided an overview of the bills listed totaling $38,362.52. Kevin Olvany stated that a budget amendment was needed before bills could be approved. He explained that project work was completed in 2020 but the revenue was received in 2021, so an amendment was needed. There is an increase in $20,000 for purchase of concrete pipes for Parish Flats for both expenditures and revenue.  There is an increase in $369.80 for Parish Flats engineering for both expenditures and revenue.  Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the amendments as proposed, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Co-chair Green to approve the bills totaling $38,362.52, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the Fair Share Funding Formula. He explained that the 14 municipalities all agreed to it when forming the Watershed Council in February of 1999.  It incorporates 6 different factors.  It is updated to show the amounts for 2022, along with the previous year and the year 2000 contribution amount. The total contribution for 2022 is $137,000.  The funding formula needs to be approved before the budget can be finished.  The total budget will be approximately $700,000.  Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the 2022 Fair Share Funding Formula, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton.  Mayor Palumbo asked if the water used component includes water sold to other municipalities.  Kevin stated that it does and that the City incorporates the cost into the fee it charges other municipalities to buy the water the City provides.  Motion carried.

Kevin Olvany reviewed the 2022 draft budget. This includes many implementation projects. He reviewed the Source Water Protection grant, noting that the proposed land acquisition project in the Town of Canandaigua that was approved earlier this year is unlikely to happen.  He is working to identify other locations, which would get approval from the Watershed Council and the municipality.  He noted that the work on South Lake Road has occurred but the payment may be in 2022 due to the timing of reimbursement.  Stid Hill Road stabilization is targeted for late October or November.  There are many projects that get carried over each year.  He will seek approval for the Tannery Creek project later in the meeting.  The Personnel Committee needs to meet to make their recommendations.  There are also costs for office and insurance.  The total expenses are $763,067. The 2022 revenue includes municipal contributions, Watershed Association contributions, and numerous State grants.  The revenue matches the budgeted expenses.  The proposed budget is on our website for public review.  No action is needed from the Watershed Council on the budget at this time. 
Kevin Olvany reviewed an upcoming grant opportunity.  There is $600 million available for water infrastructure and resiliency.  If any municipality is looking for funding for water or wastewater infrastructure, they should work with their engineering firm on this.

Kevin Olvany then reviewed a slide show of photos from flooding in August 2021 along Naples Creek. He highlighted that the culverts and berm breaks installed as part of the restoration work allowed high flows to reach the floodplain, helping upstream and downstream. He discussed the Route 245 project area, noting that the bridge and road system acts as a berm and that he is working with the farm and NYS DOT on a project design there. The proposed design will bring high flows from this area to a natural landscape for floodplain storage and water quality treatment. 

Kevin Olvany then reviewed the Tannery Creek project, located behind the Town of Naples highway barn.  During the recent storm, over 1,000 tons of embankment were eroded and moved downstream due to a debris jam that forced water into this embankment.  He is working with the Town of Naples and DEC on this project.  FLLOWPA funding of $14,200 is available.  State DEC is reviewing the permit application and working to streamline the permit process. He showed a plan view and cross section of the project.  DEC is supportive of the design.  He asked for approval for use of $14,200 in FLLOWPA funds and for allocating $2,000 of the Watershed Council cost share funding line item to the project.  Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the use of $14,200 in FLLOWPA funds for the Tannery Creek project, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz. Motion carried.  Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the use of $2,000 from the Watershed Council cost share line item for the Tannery Creek Project, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.

Kevin Olvany reviewed the contract with Barton and Loguidice for the work at Ontario Beach Park. The grant funding the Watershed Council obtained- allowed for this handicapped accessible kayak launch to be designed and installed and has functioned well this year.  However, the pathway to the launch is very tight to the parking lot.  Improvements to the parking area would allow the pathway to function better.  Kevin is working with Ontario County Public Works and Planning officials on this.  There are grant funds from the 2015 grant to support this additional design and construction.  Ontario County would be responsible for the cost share.  DOS is currently reviewing the scope of work.  Before signing the contract, we would need confirmation that NYS DOS would help pay for the project and that the Ontario County Planning Director and Public Works Commissioner approves the scope of work.  Co-chair Lightfoote made the motion to approve the contract with Barton and Loguidice after DOS and county approvals are received, seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton.  Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany reviewed the status of the Nine Element Watershed Plan update.  The 9E Plan status helps gain additional points on grant funding.  The key component that DEC needs us to work on is utilizing a model to estimate loads and impacts of various best management practices.  Kevin reviewed some model results and summarized next steps with the model.  The goal is to do a public presentation this fall/winter on model results and draft additions to the watershed plan. 

Kevin Olvany provided an update on Canandaigua Lake harmful algal blooms. Overall, the blooms have been lighter so far this year as compared to previous years.  However, this week we have seen the most extensive blooms of the year.  Kevin showed a series of pictures documenting the extent of the blooms.  Several other Finger Lakes are also seeing the most intense blooms of the year as well.  The lake is 67 degrees at the surface and it is 66 degrees at the City’s intake 42 feet down. During calm conditions, Microcystis (dominant blue green algae in our lake) has the ability to rise to the surface looking for sunlight for photosynthesis.  The last three days have been very calm wind conditions allowing the remaining algae in the water column to concentrate at the surface.  Today, there were reports of blooms throughout large sections of the lake.  However, there was a 6-meter secchi disk reading reported by a volunteer, while in previous years the secchi disk dropped to only 2.5 meters during extensive blooms. Therefore, blue green algae biomass is still overall lower for now.  This will be monitored over the next few days to see if the clarity decreases. All six public water purveyors continue to sample their raw and finished water and do not have any detectable toxin in the finished water, but a couple of the purveyors had low levels in the raw water. However, the raw water results are also lower than in previous years. 

Co chair Lightfoote asked Kevin Olvany to review the Manager’s report.  Kevin did a brief review and then asked if anyone had questions. No questions were asked.
Supervisor Marshall said that he had a meeting with a couple residents on Walton Point about any possible plans for public water supply.  Kevin noted that he assists the Association’s committee on private water supply and suggested that they talk to Supervisor Marshall on how to scope out the feasibility of this type of project in South Bristol.  It would be a very costly and difficult process and some places would be out cost prohibitive.  Kevin stated that engineering firms would need to help with this. He said they may want to do a scoping study with grant funds.

There being no other business, motion was made by Councilwoman Pendleton to adjourn until December 1, 2021 seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.  
Next Meeting

December 1, 2021
4:30 pm – Location Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

